COUNCIL ON AGING BOARD MEETING

Minutes of the Council on Aging Board Meeting held on June 11, 2020 via Zoom
Members Present:  William Byron, Ruth Delmonico, Kathy O'Brien, Susan Pauley,
Ruth Banfield arrived at 10:40 A. M.

Associate member present: Brian Burke, June Thall, Roger Zimmerman 
Absent: Members, Peter Cirioni and Susan Matatia, Associate member, Kate Hogan
The Director of the COA, Alyson Toole, was present.

A quorum being present the meeting began at 10:02 A. M.
Liaison Reports:
Roger Zimmerman, liaison to the Community Preservation Committee - The CPC met via Zoom on June 8, 2020 as a public hearing followed by a regular committee meeting.
The purpose of the public hearing was to receive comments on the draft on the annual plan.  Two citizens attended the hearing. Proposed edits were approved by the Conservation Committee were presented by the Ms. Kathy Sferra, Conservation Coordinator. During the regular meeting, invoices were approved, and there was discussion on participation in town meeting warrant articles for projects to be funded by the CPC.  Full report will be attached.

Brian Burke, liaison to the Selectmen, reported the scheduled town meeting for June 22 is questionable due to Covid.  He asked for opinions whether the meeting should be postponed until a feasible plan is developed.  Alyson agreed to a postponement since the full plan hadn't been completed.
The Community Services Coordinator sent his report. Fifty-three contacts were made and twenty-eight households were served.  The report will be attached.

Director's Report-

· The new Town Administrator will officially begin on September 1st. She is currently the Town Administrator of Groveland and is a resident of Billerica. 
· The Friends of the COA have initiated the purchase a medium size van.  The new van is a 2019, 8 passenger, van.  The cost is $52,000.  It will be ready mid-August.

· Suzanne says she's anxious to come back to work.  She needs a "Fit for Duty" exam. She calls every Friday.  
· During May, Outreach has had 150 contacts; 138 for fitness.  Food program, which is by appointment only, continues to be very popular, but is very time consuming for staff. There have been 324 incoming calls.  Many calls are going out, checking on people that were not included in the count.
· Cheer packages have brightened the days of the oldest seniors. E-mail was sent to Board with a number of notes of appreciation from recipients.

· An article was reprinted in the townwide distribution of the Independent informing readers that the COA staff is available.

· Since the building closed, there are no volunteers which creates a heavy burden on the staff.

· The staff continues to carry on, and is so loyal.  We keep our social distance. We have a great rapport with the police and discuss issues.
· The Fire Chief  said we could be reimbursed for masks and gloves.

· We've been in touch with the Board of Health for guidance regarding reopening, but that determination will be made by the town officials. 
Outreach, Martha Shea
· We continue to work with seniors through case management helping them and their families at this difficult time.

· Kathleen and Brian have been busy with the no-contact food program.

· Support services have increased.

· Some seniors received Stimulus money in the form of debit cards which caused a great deal of confusion.

· Kathleen has continued to assist with fuel assistance and SNAP .

· Some seniors without either internet access or knowledge of where to find needed information  have called the COA.
· There's a steady need for durable medical equipment.

· We've had a few losses and condolence cards have been sent to families and loved ones.

· The Cheer Packages have been a big hit.  

· We continue to educate ourselves with the guidelines to ensure the safety and well-being of our seniors.

No other business. The meeting adjourned at 11:15 .

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth A. Delmonico, secretary
